

TOWN OF CARVER

Board of Health 108 Main Street Carver, MA 02330

Meeting Minutes of Tuesday, June 15, 2021

@ 5:00 PM

Carver Town Hall Room #4

Present: Eric Mueller; Chairman, Members; Arthur Borden and Barry Callis Also present: Kevin Forgue; Health Agent and Kelly DiCarli; Recording Secretary

Meeting Opened: 4:57 P.M.

- A. Public Hearings:
 - 1. None
- B. Covid-19 Update
 - 1. Kevin Forgue stated there are three (3) active Covid cases and no reported new cases from them past weekend (from date noted above).
- C. Plymouth Street water main extension update
 - 1. Kevin Forgue stated that Plymouth Street water main is up and running and was able to get eight (8) inch main pipe under the brook.
 - 2. There are marked out service points on curb stops on Plymouth Street, however, Hines Avenue and Captain Perkins haven't been completed.
 - 3. Chairman Mueller asked if any services are being done to homes?
 - i. Kevin Forgue remarked only curb stops are being done at this time.
- D. Board of Health regulation update/revision regarding "nitrogen sensitive" areas and Well regulations
 - 1. Chairman Mueller sent an email to Kevin Forgue regarding the nitrogen sensitive regulations
 - 2. Kevin Forgue inquired if the Board of Health needs to advertise a public hearing to discuss updated and revised regulations?
 - i. Chairman Mueller remarked the Board of Health would publish updated regulations on the Town of Carver web page noting the amendments.
- E. Topics not reasonably anticipated by the Chairman 48 hours in advance of the meeting
 - 1. Kevin Forgue stated he drove by 3 Old Main Street to review the building debris to which Member Borden affirmed the resident cleaned up the building debris.
- F. Review minutes from May 17, 2021
 - 1. Kevin Forgue noted a correction from the May 17,2021 minutes.
 - a. On Page 2, Section E, sub-section 2.ii there is a spelling error. Will correct spelling from "Landing" to correct name" Langdon".
 - b. Member Callis made a motion to accept the minutes as amended. Seconded by Member Borden. Voted and passed unanimously, 3-0
- G. Correspondence (if any):
 - 1. Kevin Forgue received a letter from Langdon Environmental LLC related to the discontinuation of quarterly private well sampling along Plymouth Street, Captain Perkins Drive, and Hives Avenue.

- i. In sum, the letter noted the Town appropriated the funding for construction and the contractor for the water extension to begin in June and completed by the Fall.
- ii. The Town had sampled the private wells every three (3) months and within the numerous rounds conducted to date, the results have been consistent.
- iii. It was noted, the Town submitted a change to discontinue the sampling of private wells to the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP)
- iv. This changed was included in an immediate Response Action (IRA) Plan Modification submitted May 2021. The residents who historically detected 1,4-dioxane in their wells will continue to receive bottle water through the Town.
- v. Once public water has been connected to the homes, the existing private wells will have to be abandoned and disconnected from each of the homes plumbing system in accordance with MassDEP requirements.
- 2. Kevin Forgue noted ongoing clarification if the residents' wells with ongoing nondetection of 1,4-dioxane can use their wells for irrigation purposes.
- 3. Kevin Forgue has sent letters to the affected residents to participate in an informational meeting on June 30,2021 at 6 P.M. in Meeting Room #1
 - i. The discussion will include a series of topics in related to the private water sampling and testing related to the North Carver Landfill and water main extension installation construction.
- H. Next meeting date and time
 - 1. Next Board of Health Meeting: Tuesday, July 13, 2021 at 5 P.M.
- I. Adjournment
 - 1. Chairman Mueller made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Member Callis. Voted and passed unanimously, 3-0

Meeting adjourned at 5:25 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Kelly DiCarli